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MINUTES
The Leon Valley Economic Development Corporation met on the 24" day of February, 2016 at the Leon Valley City
Hall Council Chamber located at 6400 El Verde Road, Leon Valley, Texas for the purpose of the following business:

Call to Order and Determine if Quorum is Present.

President Patricia Manea called the meeting to order at 5:08 p.m. A quorum was declared to be in attendance. Those
Directors in attendance were Vice President Joseph Nazaroff, Director Monica Alcocer, Treasurer Mike McCarley,
Secretary Larry Proffitt, Director Gayle Monnig and Alternate Director Manuel Rubio. Director David Jordan and
Alternate Director Marian Slaughter were excused from the Board Meeting.

Also in attendance were:
City Manager Kelly Kuenstler (via phone call), Board/City Attorney Roxann Pais Cotroneo, and Economic
Development Administrative Assistant Ana Federico.

Citizens to Be Heard.

Gail Tribble, Treasurer from the Leon Valley Area Chamber of Commerce, was present as a citizen to be heard. She
briefly discussed the interest the Chamber has in meeting with the Leon Valley Economic Development Corporation’s
(LVEDC) Finance Committee to determine the status of the Chamber’s grant. President Patricia Manea will schedule
a meeting with the Chamber prior to the LVEDC’s monthly meeting in March.

Presentation and Discussion on Texas Open Meetings Act. (Roxann Pais Cotroneo, LVEDC Attorney)

Board/City Attorney Cotroneo gave a short presentation to the board about the Texas Open Meetings Act. She
indicated that a certificate of course completion can be obtained at fexasattorneygeneral.qov after viewing a one-hour
video listed on the same website.

Consider, Discuss and Take Action to Approve LVEDC Minutes — December 17, 2015.

LVEDC Board Meeting Minutes for December 17, 2015 were tabled until the LVEDC meeting scheduled March 23,
2016.

Discuss Financial Report by LVEDC Treasurer (M. McCarley).

Treasurer Mike McCarley stated that as of this date, the two accounts at Frost Bank total $310,102.43. Of this
amount, $255,422.80 is in the money market account, while the checking’s account has $54,679.63. Sufficient
moneys have been transferred into the checking account to prepare for the accounts payable for February and other
past due amounts. Sales tax revenues for the last five months (Oct-Feb) have averaged $23,257.54 per month.

Presentation, Discussion and Action on the LVEDC FY2015-2016 Budget. (L. Proffitt)

The board reviewed an Excel spreadsheet, which was created by Secretary Larry Proffitt, and asked that the budget,
as adjusted during the meeting, be presented to the Leon Valley City Council for approval as Resolution 2016-03.



